
October 13, 2021

Dear RPSA Families,

Our students have successfully completed our fall round of assessments.  Specifically, we are
required to administer the NWEA standardized assessment and provide those results to any
parent or guardian who is interested in reviewing their child’s results.  For several years we have
not distributed paper copies of assessment results to families for a specific reason.

At RPSA, we value the whole child and do not believe that our students are defined by single
assessments or tests that rank students solely in narrow categories.  We study deeply the
results of these assessments and take them into consideration as we plan for individual student
needs.  We use the results to drive instruction and make schoolwide decisions.  We know this
data well.

Where we are different from many other schools is in the fact that the data from NWEA paints
part of the picture, not the whole picture.  If you are interested in reviewing your child’s NWEA
we would be happy to provide them to you in the hopes that it leads to deeper understanding for
you about the role such assessments play in shaping your child’s learning journey.  You can
contact your child’s teacher through Seesaw if you would like more information.

UPCOMING SCHOOL CALENDAR EVENTS
● STEAM Spirit Week at RPSA - October 18-22.  Please see the next page for details.
● Engineering Day - Wednesday, October 20
● NO SCHOOL, Teacher Professional Development Day - Monday, November 1
● Student Led Conferences @RPSA - No School For Students - Wed, Nov 17
● Thanksgiving Break - No School - Wednesday, 11/24 - Friday, 11/26
● Winter Holiday Break begins Monday, Dec. 20
● School Resumes Monday, January 3, 2022

In Partnership,
The RPSA Team



STEAM Week begins Monday. See below for each day’s fun theme!






